

Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

September 7, 2010
Approved Minutes motion by S. Cox, second by T. Cotton
Present:  Barb Arbogast, Bob Blick, Valerie Bridson, Tom Cotton, Sarita Cox, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Jan Jolynn Staley, Christa Lawhun, Theresa Sanchez, Jason Taylor, Troy Zeigler
Ex-Officio:  none;  Absent:  none;  Guest:  Jan Cook

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sanchez at 12:00 pm.

A motion was made by J. Taylor and seconded by C. Lawhun to accept the minutes of the August 24, 2010 meeting as presented.  The motion was unanimously approved.
Chair Sanchez informed the Council that she was happy to report that the Civil Service Council now has office space in Hovey 408B. This is located in the suite of offices occupied by the Academic Senate. The office is shared with the A/P Council. In addition Sanchez has secured additional storage space in Moulton Hall for several years for large items that belong to the Council. The Academic Senate Office is staffed from 2:00 to 6:00 p.m. daily by Cynthia James. It is hoped that the office space will be available to use for meetings of committees when alternate space is not available. Each Council has their own telephone and telephone number. Sanchez reported she hoped to make this telephone the contact number for inquires directed to the Civil Service Council.
Sanchez met with President Bowman last week. He gave her basic budget information. She informed the President that the Council has two issues at the present time – electronic access and the number of AP’s versus the number of CS employees on campus. This issue has been brought to the attention of the chair due to the fact that positions are being converted to AP from CS while other CS positions are not being filled.

The OpenLine Editor issue was tabled until October. Sarita noted that she has been contacted by some of the standing advertisers requesting they be able to use web sites in their advertisements. Further information will be gathered on why that has not been allowed in the past.

T. Cotton raised a question on the recent change in the sick leave policy. He noted that the union people were notified that a change has been made to the policy indicating if you are absent over ten times in a twelve-month period leave abuse could be indicated. This was a change from the previous 12 day limit. It was noted that the Clerical group was made aware of this change after the approval of their recent contract. This language was included but no one noted the change prior to approval.  Sanchez will try to gather more information on this change and bring it back to the Council.

J. Cook distributed Membership Packets for the Annuitants group. The Annuitants will have a table at the picnic on Friday.

B. Arbogast reported that the new retirement policy will be effective on January 1, 2011. This policy does not affect current employees but will affect those that are hired after the January 1 date.

V. Bridson reported that she has reserved a spot in the October homecoming parade. A meeting will be held on Sept 14 to discuss the theme and make plans for the upcoming parade.

T. Sanchez noted that the raffle tickets are printed. They will be ready for distribution and sale on Friday at the picnic. Members of the Council are encouraged to solicit prizes for the drawing.

B. Arbogast gave information on the Children’s Holiday Party. A motion was made by J. Staley and seconded by Rediger to increase the pay for Santa to $100 for the event. The motion carried.

J. Darnall made a motion to give the Gamma Phi Circus a $150 honorarium for entertaining during the Holiday Party. The motion was seconded by T. Cotton and approved unanimously.

V. Bridson made a motion to spend up to $200 for supplies for the crafts directed by the Theatre Department for the Holiday Party. The motion was seconded by M. Peel and approved unanimously.

It was noted that the AP Council pays $385 for the blow ups and they turn their bill in for reimbursement for cups for the event. B. Arbogast will approach the group about donating additional funds toward the cost of the event.

A motion was made by V. Bridson and seconded by C. Pfoff to approve $350 towards the purchase of candy for the Homecoming Parade. The motion was approved.

The remainder of the meeting was used to organize the Picnic on the Plaza that will be held on Friday, Sept. 10.

A motion was made by C. Pfoff and seconded by B. Arbogast to adjourn the meeting at 1:06 p.m. The motion was approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff, Secretary

Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine – October 6; November 3; December 8
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates –September 21, October 5, October 19, November 2, November 16, December 7, December 21
Upcoming CSC Event Dates – 

· Saturday, November 20 – Annual Shopping Trip
· Sunday, December 5 – Annual Holiday Party
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be September 21, 2010 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF









